
Tooele City Council 
Work Session Meeting Minutes

Date:  
Wednesday, November 16, 2016
Time:  
5:00 p.m.

Place:  
Tooele City Hall, Large Conference Room

90 North Main St., Tooele, Utah
City Council Members Present:

Chairman Brad Pratt
Scott Wardle

Dave McCall
Steve Pruden

Debbie Winn

City Employees Present:

Mayor Patrick Dunlavy

Glenn Caldwell, Finance Director
Jim Bolser, Director of Community Development and Public Works
Paul Hansen, City Engineer
Michelle Pitt, Recorder
Roger Baker, City Attorney
Minutes prepared by Michelle Pitt

1.  Open Meeting
Chairman Pratt called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call
Brad Pratt, Present

Scott Wardle, Present
Dave McCall, Present
Steve Pruden, Present
Debbie Winn, Present
3. Discussion:
· Funeral Processions
Presented by Roger Baker
Mr. Baker stated that a cover email was sent to the Council explaining that when the City administration began the special events ordinance, and how to address special events, it became necessary to look at funeral processions as well.  Funeral processions and parades were mentioned in the same code section.  Funeral processions also utilize the right-of-way or result in partial or complete closures of streets, similar to special events.  Now that the special events ordinance has been completed, this is a loose end that needs to be tied up.  Mr. Baker indicated that he consulted with Chief Kirby regarding some of the language so that special funeral processions can occur under limited circumstances, such as fallen soldiers, city officials, fallen officers, firefighters, etc.  This ordinance is geared toward protecting the public that is using the street, not regulating funeral homes.  It is safest to not allow private parties to close the road or restrict use of the streets.  Mr. Baker indicated that he spoke with Mr. Dan Call of Tate Mortuary, who thanked him for clarifying what he could and couldn’t do.  Tate’s will announce to the leaving parties what they should and shouldn’t do.  Mr. Call said that sometimes when there is a big group, it is hard for the patrons, or even the hearse, to get out on the street.  Mr. Baker asked Mr. Call to ask the police department for assistance in that situation.  The police department is trained to direct traffic.  Councilman Pruden said he thought it was wise to have this in place.  Chairman Pratt stated that he liked how there were no gray areas, and that the City would be the one to close the road, rather than private individuals.  Mr. Baker added that private pilot cars are also not allowed to close or restrict traffic.  

Mr. Baker said that this ordinance doesn't require Planning Commission review or a public hearing, so this matter will come before the Council at their next Business meeting. 

4. Close Meeting to Discuss Litigation, and Property Acquisition
Councilman Pruden moved to close the meeting.  Councilman McCall seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” Councilman Pruden “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  

Those in attendance during the closed session were:  Glenn Caldwell, Roger Baker, Jim Bolser, Mayor Patrick Dunlavy, Paul Hansen, Michelle Pitt, Attorney Tim Barnes, Councilman McCall, Councilman Wardle, Councilman Pruden, Councilwoman Winn, and Chairman Pratt.  
The meeting closed at 5:07 p.m.
No minutes were taken on these items.
5. Adjourn
Councilman McCall moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilwoman Winn seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” Councilman Pruden “Aye,” Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  
The meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m.
The content of the minutes is not intended, nor are they submitted, as a verbatim transcription of the meeting.  These minutes are a brief overview of what occurred at the meeting.
Approved this 7th day of December, 2016
___________________________________________________ 

Brad Pratt, Tooele City Council Chair
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